

Minutes

Fairvale Elementary School, Parent School Support Committee - November 5, 2015
In attendance
Emily McGill (Chair), Dave MacLeod (Vice-Chair), Kevin Finnigan, Jeff Zhao, Peter Menchenton, Shonna Martin (teacher representative), Ashley Dobbin (Vice Principal), Bonnie Hierlihy (Principal).
Regrets

Jana Comeau, Tracey MacPherson, Marty McCarthy, Tricia Wilson (Home & School President), Charlotte Pierce (DEC Representative)
The meeting was called to order by Emily McGill at 7:05 pm in the FES boardroom.

Executive Committee Appointment

· Dave MacLeod volunteered to be the Vice-Chair for the PSSC committee.  Thank you to Dave!
· There is still a need for a Secretary.  In the meantime, duties have will be carried out by the Chair.     

Communication
· Discussion around names and photos of the PSSC members to be somewhere visible for Fairvale parents.  This idea was supported and will be worked on in the New Year.  
· Weekly updates will be sent into the Fairvale Friday Update as needed, and a newsletter item will be included each month.  

· Discussion regarding the PSSC e-mail address – there is actually a general e-mail that is created: FES.PSSC@nbed.nb.ca and this will be communicated to parents and checked by PSSC Exec Committee Members and shared with the group via e-mail between meetings, or at meetings, depending on the urgency.  

Parent Information Night
· Topic will be Internet Safety
· Marketing was discussed – posted, sharing with other Valley schools, CBC

· Discussion of who could be on the panel – Emily and Bonnie will work on this

· Date was initially chosen to be January 28, but with an Internet Safety week in the District already planned for February, the new date will be February 11, 2016.  

· Discussed items to cover:

· Awareness/cyberbullying; posting things about the kids and privacy; being aware of sites and apps that children can access; how to talk to children about starting a social networking presence

District’s 10-year Education Plan
· The Province is working on a 10-year education plan for the province.  They are seeking feedback from principals, teachers and PSSC.  The FES PSSC feedback will be sent to the district by the Chair. Bonnie took the group through a PowerPoint presentation and then the committee had a discussion and the following items were highlighted:
Question # 1 - What is working well within the current education system in New Brunswick?

· Inclusion

· Early French Immersion option (Grade 3)

· Literacy skills that the young children come out with

· More group work is happening- helpful in job situations

· Inclusion of the “soft skills”- character building, 7 habits programs etc.

· Guidance Counsellor on site

·  Visiting professionals being a part of the school (OT, SLP etc).

Question #2 - What is your vision of the future state of the education system in New Brunswick in 10 years from now?

· Early exposure to technology- integrating awareness of technology and cyber bullying into the curriculum

· Blending Francophone, Aboriginal and Anglophone districts/schools

· NB higher on the list when compared to other provinces and countries (academic performance)

· High expectations for academic performance nationally

· Entrepreneurial spirit in education 

· SMART goals evaluated on a yearly basis

· Measures for child poverty

· Financial management skills into the curriculum at an early age

· Life Skills

Question #3 - How can we reach your vision – what actions need to be implemented?

· Improve infrastructure

· 2 tiered system Francophone and Anglophone- should be together

· Solid HR plan for Teachers and EA’s

· Education for families on how to support their child’s learning

· Succession plan for retirees

Business Arising From Last Meeting
· Update around the school sign:
· Dave and Bonnie will try to have another discussion with the town, and perhaps then take a letter to the Town Council if there is no action, but either way, a final plan and deadlines will be developed.

· Thank you to both Dave and Bonnie for their continued efforts.  
 “Once Around the Table”

· Nothing to add
Meeting Schedule

· Meetings are open to the entire parent community – please feel welcome to drop into a meeting.

· Meetings will begin at 7:00 pm and go no later than 8:30 pm.  

· Meeting agendas will be sent out 1 week before the meeting.

· February 4, 2016

· April 7, 2016

· June 2, 2016 – final meeting; meal in a local restaurant.  
Adjournment 

· Meeting was adjourned by Emily at 8:30 pm.
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